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Fishermen affected by closure to receive subsidy

    Director Morrow and 
myself co-sponsored the fol-
lowing resolution 2015-234 
“Appropriation for Tribal Fisher 
Payment Program” at the Nov. 3 
board meeting.
    APPROPRIATION FOR 
TRIBAL FISHER PAYMENT 
PROGRAM
    WHEREAS, the Sault Tribe 
Board of Directors recogniz-
es that the CORA emergency 

order: Closure of Lake Trout 
Management Unit MM-123 on 
Oct. 21, 2015, has imposed a 
huge financial loss/impact on all 
licensed captains, co-captains, 
helpers, and this includes their 
families that were affected from 
this closure.
    NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT 
RESOLVED, the Sault Tribe 
Board of Directors directs staff 
to bring back a payment plan for 
the board to review and consider. 
The payment plan should cover 
from the I 51 day of closure Oct. 
23, 2015, at noon, up until the 
season closure.
    BE IT FURTHER 
RESOLVED, that it is the intent 
of this subsidy to include all 
license captains, co-captains, 
and helpers affected by this 
MM-123 closure. The amount 
shall be $200,000.
    BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED, 
that the Budget Department 
shall prepare and present a 
budget modification from the 
Fisherman’s Fund effectuating 
this resolution.
    BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED, 

the payment plan will be brought 
back to the board by the Nov. 17, 
2015, meeting.
    We sponsored this resolution 
to try and lessen the financial 
burden and impact to the tribal 
fisherman and their families 
that were effected by the CORA 
emergency order on Oct. 22, 
2015, that closed fishing effort in 
Lake Michigan MM-123. Since 
the fisherman’s trust fund can 
only be used for the tribal fisher-
man, we thought this emergency 
closure would be a valid reason 
for the emergency subsidy distri-
bution payments. 
    The resolution was approved 
and included a amount of 
$200,000 and directed staff to 
bring back a payment plan with 
options for the board to review. 
Staff brought back about five 
options to discuss with the board 
at the workshop and also asked 
board members to submit any 
options for input and they would 
include. 
    Most board members were in 
attendance that day but the two 
Unit II reps chose not to remain 

in the session and walked out. 
That was the time to sit at the 
table and to give their input on 
whether they agreed with any of 
the options on the table or not, or 
to amend them or to bring their 
own to the table. 
	 So, the board members and 
staff who remained in attendance 
and stayed in the discussion 
came up with about five quali-
fiers for the fisherman affected 
by the closure in order to receive 
the subsidy. 
    Back in 2004 and 2005, assis-
tance payments were made to 
Sault Tribe fishers from the fish-
erman’s trust fund in the amount 
of $678,308. The payments were 
issued because of the poor fish-
ing seasons, the financial burden 
and hardship on the fishermen 
and the depressed state of the 
tribal fishery. 
    The payment plan was 
presented and voted down at 
the board meeting that night. 
Director Morrow sponsored the 
fisher subsidy again for the Dec. 
8 meeting. So we’ll see if a sub-
sidy plan is approved or not. I 

will update you again in the near 
future on this very important 
issue.
    Children’s Christmas parties
    Saturday, Dec. 12 – 12-3 
p.m., Manistique Tribal Center, 
Manistique
    Sunday, Dec. 13 – 12-3 p.m., 
Willow Creek Professional 
Bldg., Escanaba
    Saturday, Dec. 19 – 1-3 p.m., 
NMU Center – Peter White 
Room, Marquette
    Elders Christmas Dinner
    Thursday, Dec. 10 – 6 p.m., 
Chip Inn Casino Convention 
Center. Manistique and 
Marquette elders already held 
their holiday dinners. Although 
I couldn’t attend either one, I 
heard they had a great turn out 
and the meals were enjoyed by 
all in attendance. I hope to make 
them all next year.
    At this time I would like to 
wish you and your families all 
a very merry Christmas and a 
happy and healthy new year. 
    Thank you,
    Denise Chase, Vice-chair
    (906) 203-2471.

Denise Chase, 
Director, Unit IV

Too much at stake to rubber stamp tribe’s budget

	 I have put off writing this 
report until the end as I didn’t 
really know how to balance out 
my frustrations. I want to just 
swing and continue until all the 
truth comes out and leaders with 
no vision quite using our team 
members and members to pol-
itic their agendas; but, I can’t. 
I know that members do want 
levelheaded, steady and stable 
leadership. We have so many 
items and issues weighing on our 
tribe right now, so I am going to 
keep it professional and sound 
when it comes to my decisions 
and reports.  
	 In the last week, we have had 
team member raises, bonuses 
and subsidy payments for some 
fishermen being discussed. I will 
start with the raises and bonuses.
	 As stated, the board of direc-
tors has been in the process of 
reviewing the annual budgets 
for 2016 for some time; we did 
not have ample opportunity to 
discuss and have not had pre-
sentations from all department 
managers to date. Inside the 
proposed budget for 2016, all 
departments included a three per-
cent increase for all employees. I 
support this and stated that many 
different times (Meanwhile, it’s 
being used as a tool to force the 
budgets to pass with everything 
else included). As I’ve explained 
and requested forever now is a 
budget process where we eval-

uate and assess the funding for 
programs. We do not prioritize 
or plan for services in a way 
that tells us if each program is 
accommodating needs of the 
members. For instance, we have 
certain programs that have much 
of the funding in administration 
cost while just a low amount 
goes into the line item for ser-
vices. I have personally spoken 
to the chair about us doing our 
annual budgets a different way 
and have brought it up many, 
many times for action; none 
have been taken. We have pro-
posed amounts in the budgets for 
outside consultants, donations 
to outside entities, increases or 
decreases in certain departments 
that I simply do not support 
along with many items that 
needed increased funding with 
no action or plan. I advocate 
for many items that do not even 
seem to fall on ears that hear me.
	 These are the frustrating 
things I speak about. I simply 
cannot rubber stamp a budget 
when so much is at stake. In 
2008, we absolutely had to 
restructure and reduce as we 
were going down this same path 
and I remember how painful that 
was. I do not want that to happen 
again. In last year’s budget we 
earmarked an amount for raises 
and didn’t move forward due to 
unsteady circumstances within 
our budgets, now the amounts 
are being promised as a bonus 
for team members. Once again, 
I’m in support of this and will be 
when we finally have true num-
bers, a plan and a vote in front 
of us for a decision. This has not 
been afforded yet (the bonus is 
for only those that are full time 
positions and has raised ques-
tions as well). All this comes 
with so much politics involved 
that it’s a shame.
    If we would have had a solid 
plan come forward or even pre-
sented in a professional manner, 
it would have been smooth and 
so many team members would 

not have been hurt and upset 
along the way (the board read 
about the plan for a bonus on 
Facebook for the first time, then 
the politics started) like many 
times before. Team members are 
led to believe we don’t appreci-
ate them or value their hard work 
and that just is not true. When 
those in high positions don’t 
know how to lead, they cause 
turmoil and pit people against 
one another and there simply is 
no worse thing that can happen 
to people of a tribe. (I’m trying 
to hold it to a minimum). I’ve 
apologized many times for these 
kinds of actions within leader-
ship and I will once again. I’m 
sorry to the team members who 
have to go through this kind of 
nonsense. You deserve a raise, a 
bonus and a solid, stable presen-
tation should have been made for 
an up or down vote in a profes-
sional manner by administration. 
The rest is smoke and mirrors.  
	 We have had some very diffi-
cult times with our commercial 
fishing areas. The Chippewa 
Ottawa Resource Authority 
(CORA) closed down all fisher-
man from the five tribes to any 
sort of fishing efforts in Lake 
Michigan MM-123. We have 
many issues as to the way we 
calculate numbers, the stocking 
of trout, enforcement of our rules 
as well as our structures in place 
for fishing. It’s no secret we 
have hard items to address and 
our fisherman do not all agree 
with each other as all businesses 
and ways of fishing are unique 
to each family.
	 Due to the closure of Lake 
Michigan for the remainder of 
the season, we had a draft pro-
posal presented on a payment to 
be made to the fisherman who 
were affected by the closure. 
After a closed session (I did not 
agree with nor did I participate, 
until it was demanded that I 
attend) it was proposed to set 
the payment as follows: Over 
10 days on water in 2015 season 

receive full equal payments — 
under 10 days on water receive 
$500; pay captains (unless they 
have a co-captain who is the 
one actively conducting the on 
the water operations) and pay 
helpers; pay parents via minors 
and the last was pay only the 
operations that have document-
ed effort on Lake Michigan 
MM-123 areas. This was the 
proposal that the board came 
up with to distribute a $200,000 
earmarked amount. Once again, 
it’s being politicized that I 
didn’t support a subsidy to the 
fisherman. I didn’t support the 
structure of this as many items 
won’t be addressed, haven’t been 
discussed and all our fisherman 
have been affected due to our 
rules, inactivity of dealing with 
the state and feds on stocking 
issues and calculation of num-
bers, etc.
	 At this point, we are in the 
process of taking suggestions 
and coming up with a payment 
structure that could assist all 
involved. When we received 
a listing of payment amounts, 
some fishermen that should have 
been included were not even 
on the list! Rubber-stamping 
to get things over with is not 
the answer for the problems we 
have. I’m frustrated over many 
things, but to use the needs of 
people in times of struggle is a 
true shame in the world of pol-
itics. We have seen this before 
and at this point I have been able 
to get a date committed (Dec. 15, 
3:30 during the board’s work-
shop and all fisherman should 
receive a notice via U.S. mail) 
to begin the discussions with all 
the fisherman on the structure 
of cards, stocking of lake trout, 
how we calculate our numbers 
for starters. (These items have 
been brought to me from many 
fishermen.) In the end and at this 
point, I do think we will come 
to a resolution on the payment 
structure. I just hope it will truly 
touch the people it should be 

intended to help. I’m not confi-
dent it will the way it was orig-
inally proposed. I’m at the table 
to discuss and will continue to 
encourage all fisherman to voice 
what the resolves are for our 
industry. It’s been a trying month 
and I have to say that anyone 
that knows me, knows I’ve lost 
sleep over the roughshod that 
gets played on our team mem-
bers and fisherman. 
	 Also this month, the board 
of directors voted to post for a 
permanent CEO for our casi-
nos. As you all know, we were 
going down a path with expertise 
from a temporary CEO, meeting 
weekly and paying that person 
handsomely for his knowledge 
and expertise, our bottom lines 
improved with the new path, 
policies and plans of action were 
being taken and managers given 
tools for better business deci-
sions as well as accountability 
on the mangers part, but now 
it seems we will take another 
different approach. I did not 
support changing our path at this 
time and posting while we had 
made a commitment to this form 
and plan, but a majority deems 
it’s nessasary that we advertise 
and post for someone else or a 
different plan? I’m only truly 
hoping it’s not an old buddy 
from the past or someone who is 
being promised this very import-
ant position within our business-
es. I’m here and will continue to 
advocate for experience, knowl-
edge and expertise in the gaming 
industry. The board does NOT 
have those qualifications.  
	 In closing, I’m committed to 
things changing and evolving 
for the betterment of our peo-
ple. At this time, I would like 
to wish everyone a very blessed 
Christmas and new year and 
please contact me if you would 
like to talk or meet.
	 Baamaapii. 
	 (906) 484-2954
	 (906) 322-3818
	 lcausley@saulttribe.net.

lana Causley, 
Director, Unit II


